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BELMONT BULLETIN 

NO.30 6th October, 2016 
 

DATES TO REMEMBER 

Friday 14
th

 October 9.00am Book Club Orders Due 

Mon ï Fri 17
th

 ï 30
th 

Oct  Grade Prep ï Grade 2 Swimming Program 

Wednesday 19
th

 October  Geelong Cup Public Holiday, No students required at school  

Thursday 20
th

 October 7.30pm Parents Club Meeting 

Wednesday 26
th

 October 7.00pm 2017 Prep Information Night  

Thursday 27
th

 October 7.00pm School Council Meeting 

Friday 28
th

 Oct, 4
th

,11
th

 
Nov 

 Grade 5/6 Gymnastics Program 

Friday 28
th

 October  Grade 3/4 Bike Ed Program Begins 

Tuesday 1
st

 November 9.30-10.30am Prep 2017 Transition Session 1 GROUP A  

Tuesday 1
st

 November 11.30-12.30pm Prep 2017 Transition Session 1 GROUP B 

Friday  4
th

 November  4:00-8:00pm Vintage Fair 

Monday 7
th

 November 9.00-11.00am Pre Prep Screening (2017 Preps) 

Tuesday 8
th

 November 9.15-10.30am Prep 2017 Transition Session 2 GROUP A 

Tuesday 8
th

 November 11.30-12.45pm Prep 2017 Transition Session 2 GROUP B 

Monday 14
th

 November  Curriculum Day, No Students required at school 

Tuesday 15
th

 November 11.30-1.00pm Prep 2017 Transition Session 3 GROUP A 

Wednesday 16
th

 November 11.30-1.00pm Prep 2017 Transition Session 3 GROUP B 

 

 

PRINCIPALS REPORT 

 
 

 

 
GREAT NEWS Finally after nearly 2 years in planning 
our two additional crossings have been completed.  
I have been so impressed with the Councilôs efforts to 
work with the school. Their change of work schedule to 
avoid our busiest usage times was very much 
appreciated. The quality of the end result and more 
importantly the improved safety these crossings 
provide for our students is evident already.  
 
The crossings I have witnessed last week have slowed 
motorists significantly and greatly improved the 
visability of our students crossing both roads. I will 
write to the Geelong Council soon to thank them for 
such an outstanding result and facility which has 
provided wonderful benefits for our school. 
 

 

 

Student of the week 
Congratulations to the following students whose efforts, behaviour and attitude have been recognised. 

Lila K  P/H For working so hard to create her narrative character óSunnyô. You worked independently 
and did a fantastic job! 

Kai H  P/M For working so hard all week and always being willing to help his classmates! 

Tommy B 1/2C For impressing Mrs Lane with your amazing questions in Maths! Youôre a superstar! 

Billy S  1/2G For being a maths wiz at ordering numbers and round numbers! Great work! Thank-you for 
always being a helpful class member in 1/2 G. 

Ash F  3/4E For a super first week back at school, demonstrating a mature attitude and being a good 
role model to his peers. Keep up the great work Ash! 

Jack M  3/4M For making great links in reading and always sharing them with the class. Well done Jack! 

Noah W 3/4T For always being a kind and helpful student to his class mates, and for showing great 
responsibility with his learning everyday! Amazing work Noah! 

Ava L  5/6C For challenging herself to write a wonderful multi-verse Limerick poem. Great effort Ava! 

Asher H 5/6M For returning to the classroom community in 5/6M with a great attitude and a sense of 
humour. Welcome back Asher. 

Ethan M 5/6P  For always being willing to lend a helping hand.  

 

 



 
Council at work 
 

 
Finished Crossing 

 
                            Finished pathway 
 
Messenger Dogs Puppet Show Last week our Year 
3-6s were fortunate to be able to secure a wonderful 
performance sponsored by the Federal Government 
called Messenger Dogs- Tales of WW1. The storyline 
included three dogs and the role these dogs fulfilled 
during World War 1 delivering important messages 
across the war zone including the trenches 
themselves.  

It is estimated that by 1918, Germany had employed 
30,000 dogs, Britain, France and Belgian over 20,000 
and Italy 3000. America, at first, did not use dogs 

except to utilise a few hundred from the Allies for 
specific missions. Later, after a chance stowaway, the 
USA produced the most decorated and highly-ranked 
service dog in military history, Sergeant Stubby.  

Lots of dog breeds were used during World War One, 
but the most popular type of dogs were medium-sized, 
intelligent and trainable breeds. Two in particular were 
used because of their superior strength, agility, 
territorial nature and trainability; Doberman, Pinscherôs 
and German Shepherds native to Germany.        
www.historylearningsite.co.uk   

 
 

 
 

 

http://www.historylearningsite.co.uk/


 
Students head over heels about our new oval edge 
and long jump/sandpit. 
 
VINTAGE FAIR Scavenger Hunt 
The winning grade was Prep Hé they have won an 
additional 15 mins playtime and one free ride on our 
Ferris Wheel or Jumping Castle.  
 
We are now seeking donations of stuffed (new or 
used) toys in EXCELLENT condition please for our 
Prep Teddy Bear Lotto stall. Most families I expect 
would have a soft toy they could donate for this 
Vintage Fair. Please send one in if you can help. 
  

 
 
Outside School Hours Care (OSHC) is currently 
taking expressions of interest to run a session on the 
upcoming Pupil Free Day:  
Curriculum Day ï Monday 14

th
 November 2016 

Due to the staffing requirements and pupil free day 
extended hours (7.30am-6pm) we cannot guarantee 

we will run a ópupil free dayô session on each 
scheduled pupil free day.  We are able to plan and run 
a session when we reach 10 expressions of interest 
from families.  If families wish to express their interest 
in booking their child/ren in on a pupil free day, please 
see details below or contact the office. 
 
Expressions of interest should be emailed at least 2 
weeks prior to the pupil free day.  This will ensure we 
can make a decision (based on the interest received) 
in the hope that we can support families which require 
this. So far just 2 families have expressed an 
interest. 

The cost per child is $55 (if you are entitled to 
CCB/CCR this will be a reduced rate) for the day and 
the session runs from 7.30am-6pm.   

If you are interested in booking a session for your 
child/ren, please email 
bookings@schoolsupportservices.com.au or contact 
the school office.  

3/4 Campers  pictured here lining up ready for their 
adventure and on the bus excited just about to go. We 
expect them to return from around 3 pm Friday. We 
hope parents enjoy the little extra peace and quiet. 
Camps can be an exhausting experience for our 
students (and staff) so plan a quiet Friday night where 
you can.    

 

 

 

mailto:bookings@schoolsupportservices.com.au


 

Arriving at the beach yesterday. 

 

 
A Lookout Centre has been established for our 
region. This centre is responsible for co-ordinating the 
care for the many students who are in out-of-home 
care. Our school will train a designated teacher who 
will help to ensure these children will have an 
additional level of support within the school.  
 
Belmont Primary School does not currently have any 
children in this position. Out of home children have 
often suffered disrupted learning and may have missed 
extended periods of school. The gaps in their learning 
and in many cases the emotional impact of their 
experiences is likely to have become significant 
barriers to their educational progress. The complexity 
of this fragmented educational experience needs 
careful assessment and planning.  
 
Excellent practice in supporting out-of-home care 
students already exists in many schools. Making the 
Designated Teacher role mandatory in all schools is 
intended to help ensure that effective practice 
becomes universal. This year Mr Craig Corker will 
undertake this initial training for our school.  
 
BYOD (Bring your own device)  
Parents of students in Years 2 and 5 are currently 
being  asked about their early intentions for 2017. 
The responses to date are: 

¶ 34 returned notes 

¶ 23 ( indicated they  will be part of the BYOD 
program and provide a suitable device~68%) 

¶ 6 have not yet decided if their child(ren) will be 
involved. (~18%) 

¶ 5 are unlikely to provide a device (~14%) 
 
A second information night will be offered later in the 
term for all parents who have students new to this 
program in 2017 and any other parents who are 
interested.  
 
School uniforms  
Belmont Primary School historically has provided 
uniforms through the school supported by a small 
number of hard-working parent volunteers. This year 
we are transitioning to school families purchasing 
uniforms directly from our supplier PSW Geelong 
through their retail store in the Geelong CBD.  
Parents who can't make it into the store can order 
online www.psw.com.au   anytime, anywhere.  
 
PSW Uniform supplies 
164 Malop Street, Geelong 3220 
Ph: 97680383 
(Distance school to shop 3.9km- 7 min drive) 
 
PSW has committed to carrying a minimum of 16 
weeks stock on key items through October to April.   
 
The school has elected to pass the 5% rebate offered 
to the school for using this service back to parents to 
ensure uniform costs can be kept to a minimum. 
 
All sales from the 14

th
 November will need to be 

through the store and up until this time the school 
will only be supplying on-demand replacement 
uniforms for current students.                                                                                       
 
 
2017 Planning - Currently the school has 41 

confirmed Prep enrolments. We would appreciate early 
contact from any families who may be on the move. 
This information helps the school make plans around 
staffing and other resource allocations. Thanks. 
 
Prep-2 Swimming - Our Prep-2s will be involved in 
their swimming program early this term (Oct 17

th
) 

which will again be held at Geelong Aquatic Centre 
Bridge St Newtown. Parents are most welcomed to 
attend and view lessons from the viewing areas. It 
appears we will have excellent attendance over 95% at 
this stage. Staff and School Council have been 
discussing future placement of swimming programmes 
for 2017. 
 
School Maintenance and mowing The school once 
maintained a mowing roster which a small and 
committed group of parents supported. The school 
moved to employing a regular gardener and general 
maintenance person to better meet growing 
Occupational Health and Safety requirements around 
the use of machinery on site. Currently we employ one 
of our parents to undertake this work. We now have 
two parents interested in this role so for now we have 
adequate numbers to continue this work here at 
school.  
 

http://www.psw.com.au/


Monkey Bars give away. FIRST IN The school has an 
old set of Monkey Bars which cannot be used within 
the school. We have made a decision to give these 
away and to date (two weeks) have not had anyone 
express an interest. The school cannot provide any 
guarantee of the product. We will now move to a first in 
best dressed but the successful taker will need to 
make suitable arrangements for pick up and removal. 
It is currently stored behind the sheds on the oval and 
will need work.   
 

 
 
Vintage Fair- We are just 3 weeks and 1 day out 

from this special school event. 

Scavenger Hunt Thanks to so many parents and 

students who have supported our Scavenger Hunt. We 
had a total of 136 completed hunts. All of these 

donations will help raise funds for the school and add 
to the fun and enjoyment of the afternoon.  

Final winner for this competition was Prep H with 80% 

of students returning a completed hunt closely followed 
by 1/2C with 65% and 3/4E with 64%. 

 

Some of our mystery jarséAND this is not all of 
them! 

We will soon ramp up our advertising with a street 
sign, letterbox drop and shop posters. Please be sure 
to use your FACEBOOK accounts to help us spread 

the word. This is a family/community event. No alcohol 
will be sold at this event.  

We have a few interesting things booked in now and 
confirmed including a Town Crier, State Member visit, 
external and school based performers, music, rides 
and stalls. 

VINTAGE FAIR ï CAKE STALL  
Preparations are now underway for the Vintage Fair 
Cake Stall. How can you help? Bake a cake, biscuits 
or a sliceéitôs as simple as that! Cake Stall packs will 
be sent home to all families in the lead-up to the 
Vintage Fair. We appreciate your support! 
 
Many more stalls needed. Do you know someone??   

More entertainment required do you know 
someone? 

Donations for Silent Auction also greatly needed. 

Can you help?  

We are still looking for: 

Scavanger Hunt Now closed 

Stall Holders Suitable stall holders. $20 entry 
and donation of a stall product.  

Hay bales Not the round onesé 

St Johns 
Ambulance 

Know anyone in this service? 

Performers  Free for our stage 10-15 mins 

Geelong Football  Mascot  and or Players. Can 
anyone twist a football arm? 

Shop walkers Deliver requests to shop owners 
Highton (Belmont has been 
covered) for donations for Silent 
Auction and raffle 

Letterbox 
droppers 

Walk the streets and post 
advertising 1 week prior to our 
event.(6 volunteers so far  2 
more needed)  

Electrician Happy to be available for the 
event to problem solve 

Volunteers 

We will need 
plenty!! 

We will need dozens of 
volunteers on the night to help 
with a range of food stalls etc. 
More on this closer to the day.   

 

Friday November 4
th

. 4-8pm.  

 

Our next Vintage Fair meeting will be next week. 

Details will be sent out via diaries and Skoolbag.   

Regards          

David Houghton     (Principal) 
 



REGIONAL ATHLETICS 

On Tuesday the 11
th
 of October 3 of our talented 

students competed in the Regional Athletics.  
Sarah Dickson competed in the 1500m and 800m 
finishing 8

th
 and 10

th
. This is an amazing achievement 

considering Sarah will still be eligible for the 10 year 
old age group next year.  
Skye Armstrong competed in the High Jump, she won 
the gold medal in this event and is now off to the State 
titles in a couple of weeks.  
Megan Dickson competed in the 1500m and 800m, 
She won gold in the 1500m and silver in the 800m. An 
absolutely amazing achievement.  
We are very proud of all the girls for the amazing way 
they represented Belmont!!  
Good luck in a couple of weeks at the State Titles 
Girls.  
Mr Westley  
 

 

 
 

THANK YOU FROM THE DICKSON FAMILY 

Thank you for supporting Megan in raising funds to 
assist in the cost of going to Cross Country Nationals 
in Canberra.  Whether you gave Megan words of 
support and encouragement, bought raffle tickets, 
chocolates or sold chocolates, it is appreciated!  
The Dickson Family. 
 

PARENTS CLUB 

 
Next Catch-Up: Thursday 20 October 7.30pm to 
8.30pm   
  
Parents Club is an opportunity to meet other parents in 
a more relaxed environment than school drop-off and 
pick-up! Weôd love to see as many parents as 
possible; share a cuppa and lend a hand with the 
Vintage Fair preparations. There will be no pressure to 
commit to additional work!  
  
No need to RSVP, just turn up to the Staffroom!  
  
Many thanks, 
Rebekah Hughes  
Ph: 0438 316 240  
  
 

BOOK CLUB ORDERS DUE BACK 

All Book Club orders are due back by TOMORROW 
Friday 14

th 
October at 9.00am. 

Thanks Michelle & Jo  
 

FRIDAY NIGHT BASKETBALL 

 
BELMONT STARS play at   5.05pm 
BELMONT BOOMERS play at  4.20pm 
 

ADVERTISEMENT 

 

 
CHRIS hΩ[9!w¸ ς PROFESSIONAL PIANO TUITION 
I am an enthusiastic and dedicated piano teacher with 
over 25 years experience in teaching all ages and 
styles of music. 
I have a vast catalogue of sheet music including 
classical, pop, rock, blues and jazz, which allows me to 
cater to individual needs and ensure that all lessons 
are interesting and enjoyable. I teach beginners to 
advance, and have taken a number of students for 
AMEB examinations. 
I teach the traditional method and offer your first 
lesson free. For further information or to arrange your 
first free lesson, please contact me via telephone on 
5241 6323 or mobile 0428 178 987 or via email at 
pianoman711711@hotmail.com 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 

 


